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Calling 



Deputy Principal- Marketing 
Dear Parents 

Resilience is the ability to work through challenges in 

such a way that one comes through it stronger for the 

experience. Resilience is confronting difficulties with 

courage and tenacity, while one faces adversity - 

refusing to give up. It is the quality of this 

characteristic that allows our boys to bounce back 

from bad luck and hardships. 

Integral to resilience is a strong spirit - a dogged 

determination to tackle the obstacles in our way and 

revere all that makes the ñhard yardsò worth it. This 

can be tough when you are facing overwhelming 

odds.  

Much of our resilience comes from a sense of 

community - from the relationships that allow us to 

lean on each other for support when we need it the 

most. And this is what we are trying to develop in 

each boy at Clifton.   

Another word I always like to use at school is one 

you will not find in the dictionary - óstickabilityô. Our 

boys are becoming accustomed to 

displaying óstickabilityô at Clifton, both in and out of 

the classroom. They are experiencing moments 

requiring grit, service and humility.  The Clifton motto 

is entirely appropriate regarding these characteristics 

and is well understood by the Clifton Family. Our 

óCliftoniansô are currently dealing with the standard 

end of year pressures: examinations, matches, 

ceremonies and deadlines. The required application 

and effort will make them stronger and 

tougher. #PersevereWithUs 

The Clifton gentlemen continue to thrive on all the 

diverse opportunities on offer here at Clifton. Apart 

from the Matric Art Exhibition last Friday evening, we 

have also recently enjoyed the Grade 1 Princesô 

Dinner, the Grade R Art Auction and the Grade R 

Interactive Day with Durban Girlsô College.  

Head Boy, Jack Koch, was the Guest of Honour or 

the ñKing Princeò, as the Grade 1 boys called him, at 

their traditional dinner. The junior boys looked so 

smart in their formal dress. Jack advised the boys to 

uphold the schoolôs ethos and to take advantage of 

the myriad opportunities on offer. Our Grade 1 boys, 

who were red ants last year, were now ready for 

matric in 2029! Thank you for your support on the 

evening, Jack, and good luck to you and the class of 

2018 for your final examinations.  

 

We have just over a month to go until the end of the 

school year. To those Clifton family members who 

are: completing their final early morning training drop

-offs; perfecting the skill of answering the questions 

in exams; applying themselves to the final over of the 

day; deliberating over speeches; leaping out of the 

water continually to deflect the shot; setting pre-dawn 

alarms to revise; fine-tuning their ensembles 

rigorously; tinkering with dialogues; preparing and 

mentoring our boys for exams and beyond; sharing 

the ñClifton Storyò and preparing to take on the final 

hurdle for 2018, thank you. This resilience galvanises 

Clifton and instils passion at our school. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

BARRY MEZHER 

DEPUTY PRINICPAL MARKETING 



Meander 

REMINDER:  Access sports fixtures and results via the Sports Website:  http://www.cliftonschoolsport.com/ 

Congratulates 

On Friday afternoon Messrs Ravenscroft and White will be at the cricket match 

being played against Highbury at Riverside. Mrs Achmad will be at the U9 cricket 

match being played away against Penzance. In the evening, Mr Boniaszczuk will 

be at the KZN Youth Choir Carol Service in the Sutcliffe Theatre. On Saturday 

Messrs Goedeke, Bresler and Knowles will be at the College cricket, basketball 

and water polo matches being played against Kearsney. Messrs Ravenscroft and 

White will be at the Prep cricket matches being played against Highbury. Mr 

Knowles will join Mrs Achmad at the Dads and Lads session on the Whitehead 

Oval.  

Ben Holmes (Grade 9), who together with the SA Team, has just 

returned from London where he took part in the Obstacle Course 

Racing World Championships. Ben competed in the 3km Sprint Race, 

the 18km Main Race and a South African Team race.   

The main race was an 18km trail run with 100 obstacles, in which 

over 60 countries took part. It was a 

grueling race where many competitors 

failed to complete the course. Well done 

to Ben who successfully finished all 3 

races and was rewarded with a finisherôs 

medal in each of them. 

Yahya Ballim (Grade 5) who participated in the World 

Numeracy Championships in Gauteng in September and 

was awarded the Champion Trophy. He also participated 

in the regional AMSASA Maths Competition and placed 

first in his category. 



The following tennis players who made the Top 8 in the province to compete for the top spot in KZN in 

the various age groups: 

U18:  Richard Hartman made the final and lost in the tie breaker with 2 sets to 1  

U16:  Thomas Rey made the final and lost 10-7 in the tie breaker against James Edley (U16 SA player).               

U16:  Calum Jestin finished in third place 

News 
On Saturday 27 October, the SP Chess Team 

participated in an individual tournament against various 

other schools from the Durban area. Yashwant Naidoo 

was awarded third place for his fine efforts and Keyur 

Naidoo achieved fourth place after a long day of 

grueling matches. All the boys performed exceptionally 

well during the day and this was a lovely way to end 

the chess season! 

Last week our Grade 

R boys enjoyed an 

interactive day with 

the girls from DGC.  

It is always fun to 

watch them learning 

together, interacting 

with each other and 

making full use of all 

the toys and 

equipment on offer. 



This article was recently 

published in the South 

African Institution of Civil 

Engineering magazine. 

Pictured here is young 

Josh Axon (Grade 1) who 

is, quite rightly, very proud 

of himself. He built this all 

on his own.   

Well done, Josh!    

This term, Miss Baillie started a beginner violin group by invitation. The small group of five boys are 

excited and enthusiastic, and enjoy starting their Wednesdays with a little early morning music-making. 

Pictured here (left to right): William Patterson, Alexander Verster, Miss Jane Baillie, James Meyer, 

Keagan White and Oliver Rey. 



 

 

 
The winning poems from the College Poetry 

Competition have been framed and are on 

view at the Ken Mackenzie Language Centre.  

They certainly are well worth a read!  

Pictured above is the new First Aid pin that College 

boys may now receive after completing fifteen hours 

of First Aid service to Clifton. 

This is a fitting way to acknowledge the time these 

youngsters spend next to the fields of play, and the service they provide. 

Our current group of First Aiders: Front (Left to right) Mishen Govender, Azhar Omarjee (c), 

Senthil Mudaly, Zak Baitz and TIC Mrs Nell. 

Back: Rahul Singh, Austin Voigt, Robert Eddles and Zakaria Motala   



Looking back 

Taking a large step 

backwards in timeé 

Pictured here are the 

Clifton boys who were 

in Standard 1 (Grade 3) 

back in 1929. 

This photo was taken 

on the lawns in front of 

the current Stubbs 

House. 

A copy of the report of one Frank 

Hooper - Class 1 (Grade 1) in 1932.   

As can be seen, the average age of 

the boys was 8 years, 4 months and 

there were 17 boys in this class. 

Signed by Mr Harry Stubbs himself! 


